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Panhellenic Creed: 
We, as Undergraduate Members of women’s

fraternities, stand for good scholarship, for

guarding of good health, for maintenance

of fine standards, and for serving, to the

best of our ability, our college community.

Cooperation for furthering fraternity life,

in harmony with its bets possibilities, is

the ideal that shall guide our fraternity

activities.

We, as Fraternity Members, stand for

service through the development of

character, inspired by the close contact and

deep friendship of individual fraternity and

Panhellenic life. The opportunity for wide

and wise human service, through mutual

respect and helpfulness, is the tenet by

which we strive to live.

EXECUTIVE BOARD
REPORTS ... PG 2-3

CHAPTER REPORTS...  PG
4 -5

EXECUTIVE BOARD
OFFICE HOURS... PG 5

I N  T H I S  N E W S L E T T E R :  



President Isobel Langham (phapresident.ku@gmail.com)

Having the opportunity to work with and serve the Panhellenic Community has been an experience like no other. I am

excited to see how my executive board team and I will progress throughout the term and am excited for what the

future holds. In February, the executive board had the opportunity to attend the AFLV West conference in Anaheim,

California. Here we were able to get to know our respective Greek Councils better as well as gain insight and

inspiration for our upcoming term. 

Vice President Katie Shipley (kuphavp@gmail.com) 

This month, the PHA executive board had the opportunity to attend a conference in California. This conference was a

great opportunity to not only connect as a PHA board, but also with other Greek Councils on campus. I attended

sessions aimed at preparing your campus financially which was very helpful as I form the 2022-2023 budget! The

budget is almost completed & will be proposed to GA within the coming weeks! 

Director of Health and Safety Blaine Van Hoosier (kupharisk@gmail.com) 

I held round tables for risk chairs and social chairs where leaders from each chapter got to meet and bounce ideas off

one another. An informational graphic went out for National Eating Disorder Awareness week (Feb 21st-27th) on the

Panhellenic Instagram. The KU Panhellenic Association was an official collaborator with NEDA to provide support

and resources surrounding this topic. While at AFLV I attended many health and safety related sessions and have a lot

of ideas to share this information with the Panhellenic community. Keep an eye out for stress management and self-

care tips for midterms!

Director of Judicial Affairs Avery Amerio (kuphajudicial@gmail.com) 

 In February, I focused on getting recruitment policies together and working with PHA to send out infraction reports! I

attended AFLV and got a lot of information that I can’t wait to incorporate into our NPC Pilot Program! I am

attending the Recruitment Roundtables to get ready for Fall Formal Recruitment 2022! 

Director of Recruitment Personnel Lainie Stein (ku.pha.cor@gmail.com)

For the month of February, I focused on improving how the COR process is done and give chapter feedback on any fun

sisterhood or tabling events to host. My overall goal is to make COR a safe and open environment for members to join

and come to. I will continue to promote COR around campus and spread the word to potential new members.

Director of Recruitment Programming Allie Zapp (phakurecruit@gmail.com)

I attended the AFLV Conference (Anaheim, CA) and NPC Conference (via Zoom) to collaborate with other leaders

within the Greek community. My biggest goal this month was getting closer to finalizing our FFR22 schedule, and I

currently have dates set for August 15-20! This is subject to change, but as of right now we are planning and

preparing for a fully in-person recruitment experience. Furthermore, I held my Director of Recruitment Roundtable on

February 22- it has been great to work alongside chapter leadership who are passionate about bettering the

recruitment process at KU! I have also began planning for a Panhellenic Experience Day presentation, which is set to

take place over zoom on April 30th.

Director of Recruitment Counselors Maggie Maloney (pharecruiteducation@gmail.com)

 This month, I’ve been focusing on reviewing recruitment counselor applications, selecting applicants for interviews,

and interviewing selected applicants. I’ve really enjoyed getting to meet so many members in our community who seem

so passionate about the recruitment counselor position. I will be selecting and finalizing a list of recruitment

counselor before spring break. I’m getting excited to meet our new group of recruitment counselors at our upcoming

training sessions on 3/27 and 4/24!
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Director of Equity, Inclusion, Diversity & Access Peyton Hadley (kuphadiversity@gmail.com) 

 After AFLV, I took the information I learned from speakers and workshops to make my first bylaw proposal then the change of

my officer and committee title. These are just the beginning steps to what I’d like to complete during my time in this position. 

Director of Public Relations Anna Avery (kuphapr@gmail.com)

In February, we celebrated Black History Month and NPC’s Month of the Scholar. Throughout the month, educational resources

were shared to further educate and inform our community on Black History Month. Additionally, I worked alongside Director of

Scholarship Lilly Cleveland to produce two projects surrounding the Month of the Scholar, including delivering gifts to KU

Academic Departments and producing a short video of Panhellenic members telling stories about the people who inspire them to

succeed. I had a wonderful trip to AFLV West and am taking away new mindsets and strategies we can use to broaden the reach of

our recruitment marketing efforts. I look forward to using our social media presence to improve relations between chapters, and am

also gathering resources to educate chapters and recruitment counselors regarding online etiquette and cyberbullying so that we

may all succeed during Fall Formal Recruitment and beyond.

Director of Intrafraternal Relations & Member Development Molly Bruns (pharelations.ku@gmail.com) 

This month has been very exciting while starting the position of Interfraternal Relations and Member Development. This past

month the New Member Committee has decided subcommittees and a New Member Coordinator has been selected. Congratulations

to Hailey Meggers who will be fulfilling that role! New Member Educators from each chapter met for a round table to discuss bid day

plans and any questions they may have in regards to education and events. Looking forward to the rest of the semester.

Director of Philanthropy & Community Service Sejal Thapa (phacommservice@gmail.com) 

This month I attended some chapter meetings to get some of the chapters motivated and inspired to get back on track to fulfilling

their community service hours. I am really pushing to create the positive culture around going out and doing community service

while enjoying all the gratification while doing so. I am also in the midst of planning a Philanthropy event for Panhellenic’s

philanthropy- The Circle of Sisterhood, and I am very excited for this new endeavor.

Director of Scholarship Lilly Cleveland (kuphascholarship@gmail.com)

This February was NPC’s Month of the Scholar. To celebrate, I thanked the academic departments across campus as well as

outstanding professors with cards and gifts as a small token of our appreciation. Additionally, Anna Avery and I created a video

that honored the individuals who inspire some of the members of our community. I attended AFLV West which introduced me to

new perspectives and ideas that I am looking forward to bringing back to our campus. Each and every day I am beyond grateful for

this opportunity!
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CHAPTER UPDATES:
Alpha Chi Omega...has truly been feeling the sisterly love this month! We had so much fun celebrating valentines at

The Slice during our “cupid’s kiss” date party. We spread the love through our “needs drive” sisterhood event where we

collected and donated essential items to those in need. Additionally we have added a few new members to our chapter

and will be celebrating them at informal bid day coming up on March 4th!

Alpha Delta Pi... has been very busy this month! We have been participating in Spring Recruitment, and are so happy

to welcome home our new sisters! Additionally, we raised over $1000 for Ronald McDonald House Charities through

Rose for Ronald which we put on around Valentine's Day. Toward the end of this month, we are hosting a

CoCoLinked sisterhood event! This allows our members to receive a permanent bracelet, unique to our chapter.

Chi Omega...just held Chi O Crush at the Eldridge and had our Galentine's Day brunch the following morning.

Firesides, our national leadership convention, was at the end of January, where all of our exec members attended via

Zoom. It was very informative and we cannot wait to implement some of the things we learned!

Delta Delta Delta...had our valentines day semi formal, Cupid's Crush on February 5th at McLains Virtual

philanthropy event, 20K in a day (changed from 10K in a day due to success!) is set for February 16-17th Started

Spring COR. We also  have members going through training to become CARE sisters.

Delta Gamma...hosted Donuts with DG at our chapter house on February 8! We were able to raise $6,595 for Service

for Sight and Audio Reader. We are currently involved in the COR process and have recruited 10 amazing new

members! We had an informal bid day for them on February 3rd. On February 12th, we had our Valentine's themed

Semi-Formal. We cannot wait to see what the rest of the semester brings!

Gamma Phi Beta...recently had a service event where we wrote letters to the patients at LMH, sending them love and

wishing them a speedy recovery. We were able to drop them off ourselves and put a smile on some faces! Thank you

to everyone who participated!

Kappa Alpha Theta... has been working hard to prepare for an awesome Rock Chalk Revue show (our theme is "Set in

Stone"), we had our Valentine's formal "Love at First Kite," and we celebrated our Founder's Day! We are excited for

our upcoming cabinet workshop for leadership and goal development, and we look forward to having three new CARE

sisters in our chapter who are going through training this week.
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Kappa Delta...had our “All you need is KD” date party at Jazzhaus to celebrate Valentine’s Day which was followed by a PC 21

sisterhood event the next day where our newest members painted canvases, took cute pictures, and ate chocolate fondue. We

also had our second recruitment workshop where we covered conversations for Open House and Philanthropy rounds. Each

member of our governing council had the opportunity to meet women in other Kappa Delta chapters around the country who

hold the same position as them for an hour of officer training. It was such a great opportunity for the leaders of our chapter

to bounce ideas off of each other and gain new perspectives! This month we had the first of many community service

activities where we made tie-knot blankets for the Ballard Center. Throughout this month we honored Black History Month

by having DEI presentations bi-weekly at chapter. These presentations covered a variety of topics including Environmental

Racism and health and wellness. Finally, this month we had our Girl Scout Cookie Challenge against Kappa Delta at K-State!

We had an online pre-orders and the event hosted at our house where we sold many more cookies!

Kappa Kappa Gamma... is looking forward to all of our up coming events. Currently our new pledge class is meeting weekly

with our lovely house mom, at Sylas and Maddies to spend time getting to know each other over icecream, before they move

into the house this fall. We are also so excited for moms weekend April 8th and Monmouth with Pi Beta Phi on April 14th.

We are also working as a chapter to plan our spring philanthropy events.

Pi Beta Phi...had a great first few weeks back to school this semester. So far, we have hosted and participated in a

Panhellenic wide food drive for the Lawrence community, held our Spring Semi-Formal, and had a Valentine's Sisterhood

dinner. We are currently planning our Spring philanthropy event, Pi Phi Parlor, which we are doing for the very first time,

and are so excited for. Another very exciting aspect of this semester has been our chapter's participation in Rock Chalk

Revue. We are very proud of our directors and the entire cast for their tireless dedication to the production, their

philanthropic efforts, and for representing Pi Beta Phi so well. We cannot wait for a great rest of the semester!

Sigma Kappa...has had an exciting month of February! We had a speaker talk to our members about self-love and

empowerment during informal chapter this month! The Panhellenic Continuous Open Recruitment tabling event on February

8th was a success for our chapter, and we've welcomed so many new members so far this semester. We had our Valentine's

Day date party on February 11th. Members received matching bracelets during a sisterhood event partnered with the local

business Cocolinked on February 12th. Our members are participating in the Rock Chalk Revue opening number had a

successful weekend of shows on February 24th through February 26th. 

CHAPTER UPDATES: 

E X E C U T I V E  B O A R D  O F F I C E  H O U R S  
L O C A T E D  I N  S F L  C O N F E R E N C E  R O O M S  1 & 2  A T  T H E  K A N S A S  M E M O R I A L  U N I O N

Monday Tuesday Wednesday

Thursday Friday

Allie Zapp 9-11am
Blaine Van Hoosier12:30-2:30pm

Isobel Langham 12:45-2:45pm
Lainie Stein 1:00-2:30pm

Katie Shipley 1:30-3:30pm
Maggie Maloney 2:15-3:15pm

Molly Bruns 10:30am-12:00pm
Avery Amerio 12:00-2:00pm

Isobel Langham 2:00-4:00pm
Maggie Maloney 2:00-4:00pm

Anna Avery 2:30-4:00pm
Peyton Hadley 5:00-8:00pm   

Blaine Van Hoosier 12:30-2:00pm 
Sejal Thapa 1:15-3:15pm

Maggie maloney 2:15-3:15pm
Lainie Stein 2:30-4:00pm

Lilly Cleveland 10:00am-1:00pm
Molly Bruns 10:30am-12:00pm

Katie Shipley 1:30-3:30pm
Isobel Langham 2:15-4:15pm

Anna Avery 2:30-4:00pm 

Allie Zapp 9:00-11:00am
Avery Amerio 1:00-2:00pm
Sejal Thapa 1:15-2:15pm  
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